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TRAFFIC DESCRIPTION:
BUS

· ENTERS USING SPLASH AVE., PROCEEDS TO PROPOSED BUS

LOOP AND EXITS VIA SPLASH AVE.

PARENT

· ENTERS THROUGH BRANDY LANE, PROCEEDS TO EXISTING

BUS LOOP AND THEN EXITS VIA BRANDY LANE

STUDENT
· ENTERS THROUGH S. WARRIOR DRIVE FOR ACCESS TO THE

STUDENT PARKING LOT

LEGEND
PARENT TRAFFIC

BUS TRAFFIC

STUDENT TRAFFIC
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  COUNTY of FREDERICK 

Parks and Recreation Department 

(540) 665-5678 Fax: 
(540) 665-9687 

E-mail:  fcprd@fcva.us 
www.fcprd.net 

 

MEMO 
 

To: Parks and Recreation Buildings and Grounds Committee  

From: Andrew Keefauver, Superintendent of Recreation 

Subject: Sherando High School Community Center 

Date: February 23, 2022 

 

 

 

Staff is seeking guidance regarding a request from Sherando High School Principal John Nelson to grant 

full access and control of the recreation center adjacent to the athletic wing of the building and the 

community center multi-purpose room at Sherando High School.  A copy of the request is attached 

(Attachment 1). 

 

Background: 

The community center space at Sherando High School was created with the building of the school, 

consisting of a multi-purpose room and a separate recreation area with racquetball courts, office space and 

additional multi-purpose room.  The spaces were managed as a community center by FCPRD until March 

of 2020 when schools were closed at the onset of Covid 19.  The community center space reopened in 

January 2022 for parks and recreation and public use. On July 13, 2021, in response to a request from 

Sherando HS, the Commission voted (6-0) to allow Sherando HS the use of the multi-purpose room for 

one academic year to assist with spacing and overcrowding issues. 

 
Staff Recommendation: 

Currently the space is being utilized by Parks and Recreation and the public for recreational programs and 

activities.  Staff recommends the request be denied due to the current demand for Parks and Recreation 

programming and the general publics request to utilize the space. Staff would consider changing its 

recommendation if an adequate replacement space is provided.  
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